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News from the Lions’ Den
DISTRICT 14-C

MAY 2020

It’s not that I wasn’t warned. They told me that my year as 
District Governor would pass quickly. But nobody knew 
that after nine months everything in the world would 
come to a screeching halt, with no assurance when life 
would return to some kind of normal.

Thankfully, I got most of my club visits completed, 
and DGE Tom has agreed to let me finish them on an 
unofficial basis if necessary during his term. I still would 
like to meet with those Lions and Lioness Clubs that had 
to cancel meetings because of the coronavirus. Maybe we 
can work something out in late May or June.

I am disappointed that we had to cancel our District 
Convention, as our International Director Gary Brown 
had a lot to teach us about leadership (not just for Lions), 
and I was eager to show publicly the strong support of our 
Lions for the Four Diamonds Fund.

We say, “Where there’s a need, there’s a Lion.” We don’t 
have to look for needs, with so many people out of work 
and uncertainties about our economic future and maybe 
a second wave of coronavirus. Can we see this as an 
opportunity to grow our service and show our world why 
we are Lions?

Your donations to LCIF are bearing rich fruit in many 
donations and projects here and around the world. The 
community organizations your club supports are working 
hard to take care of your neighbors. And you are doing 
many local projects as clubs to care for people, even as 
you have had to cancel or postpone some of your best 
fund-raising projects.

DGE Tom will need all of our support, as we don’t know 
what we will be permitted to do as he begins his term. We 
can hope and pray that we can have our summer picnics, 
meetings, and projects. But as I write this, nobody knows. 
As Dr. Fauci reminds us, the virus will determine that, 
and the virus isn’t talking to anybody.

I still have a vision of starting specialty clubs for some of 
the ethnic communities in our district, even though that 
won’t happen in my term. Wouldn’t it be nice if we could 
start two or three new specialty clubs in DGE Tom’s time? 
And wouldn’t it be wonderful if we could double down on 
retaining members, so that every club can show at least a 
plus-one in membership at the end of his year?

Over the course of this year I have grown to appreciate 
even more the quality of people in our clubs. Yes, our 
clubs are very different from one another, in 14-C and 
around the world. And as our International President Dr. 
Choi reminds us, our diversity is our strength.

So while you are staying at home and washing your hands 
regularly, look for the needs of your neighbors. A small 
thing to you can be a big thing to the person you serve, 
and as 1.5 million Lions do little things around the world, 
they become a big thing.

I am excited to see the team that will be leading our 
district when I turn over the reins officially in two 
months. DGE Tom, 1VDGE Dan, and 2VDGE Ortrun 
are solid, experienced Lions. Lions Marty and Phil along 
with the Zone Chairs have a wealth of experience and 
dedication. Together we have done great things. Together 
we will do even greater ones going forward.

We serve, even in this time of “social distancing.”

DG Steve Shipman
570-916-7780 (call or text)
prsteveshipman@gmail.com

mailto:prsteveshipman%40gmail.com?subject=


page 2

First Vice District Governor Tom Jones, Stewartstown Lions Club, is 
now District Governor-Elect for District 14 -C.  Running unopposed, he 
scored a landslide victory in the District’s officer elections, which were 
conducted via electronic ballot on Saturday, April 18, 2020.  78 Lions 
from 30 different clubs cast ballots in the election.  

Electronic voting was necessary due to the cancellation of the District 
Convention.  Though there were a few glitches, the election process 
went relatively smoothly. Those who were not able to vote electronically 
were given the opportunity to cast a paper ballot.

The election also included voting for First Vice District Governor and 
Second Vice District Governor.  Second Vice District Governor Dan 
Brant, Newville Lions Club, and Lion Ortrun Gates, Plainfield Lions 
Club, ran uncontested for these positions and are now our First and 
Second Vice District Governors-Elect, respectively. 

Congratulations Tom, Dan and Ortrun.  We look forward to a 
productive 2020-2021 Lions year under your leadership.

  TOM JONES, STEWARTSTOWN LIONS, 
   ELECTED DISTRICT GOVERNOR

All clubs need to complete elections for Lions Year 2020-2021 and update their officers 
on the MyLCI website by May 15th.  Some guidance from LCI Legal on conduct of club 
elections follows:

All Lions clubs are permitted to conduct meetings via alternative meeting format. 
Therefore, they can conduct elections via phone, email, or any other method that will 
permit the Lions club to move forward. 

Practically speaking, as each Lions club is an independent legal entity, it can conduct 
elections (or choose not to conduct elections) at the discretion of the club. Provided the 
decision is supported by the membership and no complaint is filed, the actions of the club 
will be accepted in good faith. 

Election News
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Spring Trainings for Officers  
and Club Members District 14C

CLUB VISITS & DATES 

SAVE THE DATE EVENT

STEWARTSTOWN LIONESS, MAY 12
 
LIONS STATE CONVENTION, MAY 15-17 
(If the emergency continues into May, these events  
may need to be cancelled)

MECHANICSBURG LIONS CLUB “WE SERVE” GOLF TOURNAMENT 
Calling all men and women who enjoy golf, good food and fellowship. It’s 
never too early to be thinking about warm weather & golf. This is a save 
the date announcement to let you know that our 1st annual “We Serve” 
Golf Tournament will be held on Friday, July 17, 2020. The Mayapple 
Golf Club will be hosting our tournament. We will have an 8:00 AM shot 
gun start with lunch to follow at Fiddler’s Bar & Grill at the golf course. 
So mark your calendars now and plan to join us for a fun filled day of 
golf and dining with your friends. Registration forms and more details 
will be made available on or about April 10, 2020.  Lions Volunteers will 
be needed to solicit sponsors in advance and to help 
on the day of the big event.  Thanks to our Tournament 
Committee: Lions Wayne DeFonzo, Chris Stank, Bill Dixon, 
Jennifer McGarrity, Jim Pearman & Leroy Weaver.

Unfortunately, the corona virus pandemic has necessitated a change in 
our schedule.  The training that was to be held in Gettysburg on May 
9th has been cancelled.  The other two trainings currently remain as 
scheduled.  Regardless of where you are located in the District, you can 
attend either of these trainings.  Please notify your Zone Chair of the date 
of the training and the specific session you will be attending asap!  To 
follow is the revised schedule with information regarding the content of 
the trainings:    

ADAMS COUNTY		  MAY 9, 2020
Adams County Emergency 					   
Services Training Facility
230 Greenamyer Lane  Gettysburg, Pa 17325
							     
YORK COUNTY		  MAY 30, 2020
Chanceford Township Building
33 Muddy Creek Forks Road  Brogue, Pa 17309
							     
CUMBERLAND COUNTY	 JUNE 6, 2020
Stuart Community Center
415 Franklin Street  Carlisle, Pa 17013.
 
Each of the trainings will run fron 9:00 am and until noon.  If you are 
planning to attend, please notify your Zone Chair.
 
Trainings are being organized by the following District Leaders::
	 1)	  Secretarial Training – PDG Kerry McKnight
	 2)	  Training for Incoming Presidents/ 
		  Vice Presdents – PDG Dennis Cope
	 3)	  Member Orientation – IPDG Lisa Griffie
 
For questions regarding the trainings, contact 2nd VDG/GLT  
Coordinator Dan Brant as follows: anitadan@embarqmail.com
(717) 254-3360

CANCELLED

ALL EVENTS SUBJECT TO 

CHANGE BECAUSE OF 

STAY-AT-HOME ORDERS

CANCELLED

mailto:anitadan%40embarqmail.com?subject=
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Lions International Peace Poster Contest
Congratulations to Joseph Critchlow, 13, from 
Liverpool, UK for his achievement in being the grand 
prize winner for this year’s Lions International Peace 
Essay Contest for visually impaired youth. Joseph was 
sponsored by the Liverpool Lions Club in the UK. Joseph 
will receive $5000 for his accomplishment. The theme 
for this year’s essay contest was, “Journey of Peace.” 
As you read his essay, you will learn about his search 
for finding the keys to his journey of peace. And, his 
realization, that we all have the keys to work together 
to make our world a safer and better world.

Journey of Peace by Joseph Critchlow

I looked at a world in conflict. Who could help me answer a question? How can we solve the world’s 
problems? There seems no way as we fight each other in our neighborhoods, cities and countries for 
so many reasons. How can we journey to save our forest and oceans, if we don’t have peace first?

I looked at my city, Liverpool, and wondered who could answer my peace question? I went to a City 
Gateway, Lime Street Train Station, and in my mind asked the statue of the great entertainer, Sir 
Ken Dodd, “How can we find peace?” I felt he said, “Share laughter, laugh together, happiness is a 
key.”
I looked up at the Liver bird statues, a symbol of our City at a Gateway to the Oceans. I asked, “How 
can we find peace?”  I felt they said to me, “We can see across the world and time, we can see the 
Statue of Liberty. Many people look at what is different, not the same, find what is the same and 
come together there. This is a key.”

I went to the statue of John Lennon and asked, “How do we find peace?” I felt he said, “Give peace a 
chance. This is a key.” I wondered, if just one person stopped and did just that, would others do the 
same? Could I be that “mustard seed” from which things grew? Could my voice be heard?

I went to the statue of Noel Chavasse, who sacrificed his life in the Great War winning the highest 
award for bravery, the Victoria Cross, twice. I asked, “How do we find peace?” I felt he said, “Do 
what is right, help others. Learn from the mistakes of history we paid for in blood. Use your voice 
and strengths to tell others and help them learn. This is a key.”

I stopped at the statue of John Hulley, a founder of the modern Olympics. I asked him, “How can we 
find peace?” I felt him say, “Sports are a way we can come together and celebrate what is the same, 
where we can have fun, keep healthy and make friends. This is a key.”

My journey to find an answer was complete. I looked at all my keys. Although I am visually 
impaired, I can lead the way, my voice can be heard,  I can bring others together. I may not see you 
well, the color of your face or the clothes you wear, but, I can help the world find peace by example. 
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Lions International Peace Poster Contest
As Gandhi said, “There is no pathway to peace, peace is the pathway.”  Let me help lead you along 
that path by following my voice.  Let us come together in things like music and sports as better ways 
to see we are just the same.  It is from here we can work together in making a safer, better world. We 
all have the keys.

The theme for the 2020/2021 Lions International Peace Contest is “Peace Through Service.” Lions 
Clubs around the world are encouraged to sponsor student in the Lions International Peace Essay 
Contest. Students who are visually impaired and who are of the ages 11-13 as of November 15 are 
eligible to participate. For the essay contest rules and applications from, please contact me.
The theme for the 2020/2021 Lions International Peace Poster Contest is “Peace Through Service.” 
Hopefully, in the fall, we will have some beautiful and poignant posters being created. Please let me 
know if your club is in need of a Peace Poster Kit. I have a supply of them and will make sure you 
get one when our current travel restrictions have been lifted and we can celebrate the victory over 
COVID-19.

Please continue to take care of yourself and your family and let me know if there are any questions I 
can answer for you about the Lions International Peace Poster or Essay Contest.

Lion Patti Hullmann, District 14-C Peace Poster Chairperson
Jacobus Lions Club, Inc.
hullmannt@aol.com   717-428-3659   or   717-600-7642

mailto:hullmannt%40aol.com?subject=
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LCIF’s Response to COVID-19 
by PDG Kerry McKnight 
14-C LCIF Coordinator 
 
We as Lions are familiar with Lions Clubs International Foundation’s (LCIF) Campaign 
100 project. This 3 year program's goal is to raise $300 million as a “Rainy Day Fund” in 
order to help keep Lions serving through whatever emergency life throws at the world in 
the future. 
 
However, no one at LCIF anticipated the Coronavirus Pandemic worldwide emergency 
to strike during the middle of Campaign 100. Our campaign leadership is in the process 
of evaluating the impact that COVID-19 is having on Campaign 100.  
 
LCIF has lept to the forefront in aiding areas in the USA & the world affected by the 
COVID-19 crisis. In a short time LCIF has awarded $3 million towards 200 grants for 
Lions Clubs serving their communities during this troubled time. These grants are 
used for Lions to work with local medical and emergency management services that are 
addressing the outbreak. This could be for sourcing medical supplies, quarantine-
related expenses, etc. for those infected. 
 
A great example I read about is Lions District 23 in Connecticut. They applied for a 
$10,000 LCIF grant to supply gloves, face shields, disinfectant, and face masks to 
Volunteer Firefighters, State Troopers, Hospitals, and convalescent homes across their 
4 county District. The Lions said they could never have accomplished such a relevant 
service project without LCIF’s help. 
 
Your foundation appreciates the Club, District & individual donations made to 
“Campaign 100”. LCIF is encouraging donations to continue in order to give a helping 
hand to as many people as possible. In a bold move, our Lions leaders have begun 
partnering with Rotary, Kiwanis, and Optimist Clubs in serving together to ease the 
suffering during the Pandenmic. 
 
If you wish to donate to LCIF and need any assistance, please do not hesitate to 
contact me. I am here to help. 
 
PDG Kerry McKnight 
klm52@aol.com 
(717)235-2790  
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Come and join the USA/Canada Leo Leadership Forum at the first Virtual Leo Leadership Conference on 
May 30th and May 31st, 2020.

The conference will provide leadership seminars for both, Leos and Lions.

Please register at http://leoconference.leosforum.org

http://leoconference.leosforum.org
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2020-2021 DISTRICT 14-C DIRECTORY ADVERTISING  

Please consider placing an advertisement in our District Directory for 2020-2021.  
All monies received will help to offset the printing cost of the directory.  

Select Ad Size:  

_____  Full Page 4”W x 7” H $50.00  

_____  Half Page 4”W x 3-1/2” H $25.00  

_____  Patrons $10.00  

The Ad should read as follows (or attach a separate sheet):  
• Please type or print clearly; all ads will be in black and white  
• Business cards and letterheads are acceptable.  

            
            

            

            

            
            

  
PATRONS  

Cost of listing a single name, Mr. & Mrs, or a group is $10.00 (Max 40 Characters)  
1.              

2.              

3.               

4.               

Make Checks Payable to: District 14-C Directory  
• Send Payments to: Dennis Cope, PO Box 514, Arendtsville, PA 17303  
• Ads may be sent by mail along with payment or emailed to:  dennis.cope@icloud.com 

All Ads and payments are required by June 12, 2020. 

 DIRECTORY ADS
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First and foremost, we hope you and your family are well.  If this virus has touched your 
life or a loved ones’ life, please know our thoughts are with you.   
 
Thank you for your support of your friends and neighbors living with vision loss. 
Supporting each other with kindness and available resources is what will help get 
everyone through this current crisis – together.   
 
Please be assured that, thanks to your past support, VisionCorps is continuing to help 
our most vulnerable clients. We are working to find new ways to support from afar, 
including Tele-Therapy – video meetings – as well as contacting every client by phone 
to check on their well-being and assess any needs they may have. In addition, our 
Enterprise Group is still partially running to manufacture and distribute essential items to 
the government including cleaning supplies, military protective gear and packaging rice. 
These contracts provide a meaningful wage to our employees who are blind, and at the 
same time are helping the fight against this pandemic.  
 
We continue to post updates to our website, www.visioncorps.net, as well as on social 
media, especially Facebook. On there, you will find tips and resources we are sharing 
for people who are blind to help with coping during this challenging time. 
 
Thank you for your trust in VisionCorps. Please do not hesitate to contact us with 
questions or concerns you, our valued partners, may have. Our main phone line is 
717.393.5894, and we check messages daily. 
 
My very best wishes for you and the people close to you! 
 

DDeennnniiss                MMeeggaann      AAnnggeellaa  
Dennis Steiner          Megan Tomsheck  Angela Lauer 
President and CEO          VP of Development  Senior Philanthropy Officer 
dsteiner@visioncorps.net         megan@visioncorps.net alauer@visioncorps.net  
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H.O.P.E. 
Help! 

 For those of you who are unfamiliar with H.O.P.E., it stands for Hope for Oncology 
Problems and Emotional Support and they are based at 13275 Blymire Hollow Road, 
Stewartstown, Pennsylvania.  This wonderful non-profit organization has just opened a camp for 
those inflicted with this deadly disease so patients can escape for a short time and recuperate 
with their families in peace.  They also provide services such as fetching a week’s worth of 
groceries or just help to cook meals.  They help to coordinate doctor appointments or help the 
patient and their entire family with support either emotionally, physically, or anyway the need 
arises. 

 This is why I am reaching out to all Lions, Lioness’ and Leos in District 14-C!  With all 
that we are going through with the current state of affairs, we all have had to postpone 
fundraisers and for H.O.P.E., that means that they are unable to purchase supplies and are now 
very low on items that they need to support our community. 

 Even though we are all going through this tough time, we need to remember those around 
us doing great work.  If you are able to contribute any items below, please contact Barbara 
Titanish at (717) 244-2172 and she will arrange to have these items picked up or you can deliver 
them.  When Lions join forces with wonderful organizations like H.O.P.E., anything is possible!  
Let’s see what we can do to help this amazing cause! 

Tea Bags, Sugar, Mustard, canned Carrots, canned Potatoes, canned Cheese Ravioli, 
canned Spaghetti & Meatballs, canned Beef Ravioli, all canned Fruit, boxed Mac N’ 
Cheese, Spaghetti Sauce, size “Large” Adult Diapers, body wipes, deodorant, laundry 
dryer sheets, Lysol wipes, dish detergent, Coffee (Perked and Instant), Pancake Mix, 
Syrup, lunch snacks, Ramen Noodles, canned Spam, canned Tuna, canned chicken, any 
canned meats, toilet paper, paper towels, Kleenex, laundry detergent, pasta 
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DILLSBURG LIONS CLUB  
Presents 

Showcase 2020 - A Show Featuring 

Mark Preston 
ffrroomm  LLaass  VVeeggaass  

ffoorrmmeerr  mmeemmbbeerr  ooff  ““TThhee  LLeetttteerrmmeenn””  
  
  

& 

 
  Michelle Murlin 

BBrrooaaddwwaayy  VVooccaalliisstt  

With Special Guest Comedian  
 
 
 

 
 

Rick Starr 

May 2, 2020 
 7:30 PM Doors open at 6:30 PM 

Northern York High School Auditorium 
Dillsburg, PA  17019 

Tickets $ 20.00  -  All Seats are Reserved 
For Tickets email the club at dillsburglions@gmail.com 

PROCEEDS FROM THIS SHOW WILL BENEFIT LIONS PROJECTS, LOCAL COMMUNITY 
ORGANIZATIONS, STUDENTS, AND NEW HOPE MINISTRIES  

EVENT  MOVED TO  AUGUST 1 ST
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The Lions Club of Hanover  
Presents 

 
The 29th Annual  

“Commitment To Sight” 
Golf Benefit 

                 Thursday, July 30, 2020 
Hanover Country Club 

 
12:30 pm Shotgun Start 

Registration and Driving Range Open at 10:30 am 
Dinner and Awards Ceremony at 5:15 pm  

 

v On-course contests for closest to the pin and longest drive 
 

v Door prizes and gift certificates 
 
You don’t have to be a professional to score big! Our goal is for 
you to have fun, enjoy the day and help support the Lions Club 
in your community. Your participation helps us support “Leader 
Dogs For The Blind” of Rochester Hills, MI, as well as many 
local residents who need assistance with vision care. 

 
      For more info or to register call Dan at 717-818-0463 
 

Download and print a sponsorship/registration form at 
www.hanoverlionsclub.org 
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THIS YEAR THE YORK FAIR IS FROM JULY 24TH. TO AUGUST 2ND.
Many Lions and Lioness Clubs have had to cancel fund raisers, mine included, but at this point in time 
(4/9/2020) the York State Fair is still going to happen. This is your chance to make up for those canceled 
fund raisers. You will be working outside in the fresh air and sunshine. As far as we know there are no 
changes for 2020 (except for the date) everything else should operate just like last year. I encourage 
you to participate, remember any funds derived from this activity may be deposited into your club’s 
administrative accounts. Shift request have been mailed to all club secretaries and are assigned on 
a first come first serve basis so get them back to me as soon as you can. You can save on postage by 
replying by email to buddyrot@comcast.net. Every participant will get a 30-minute lunch break at the 
discretion of the gate captain and rain gear may be necessary.

SHIFTS:
Shifts are from 11 am to 4 pm and from 4 pm until closing Friday, Saturday and Sunday and 12 noon 
until 4 pm and 4 pm until closing Monday – Thursday. 

WHAT WE DO:
Scan entry, parking and show tickets using a wired or wireless scanner- Hand out brochures when 
possible- Put reentry wrist bands on customers when available and requested- Give directions to 
customers (brochures)- Conduct yourself as a courteous Lion, Lioness, Leo at all times.

WHAT WE DON’T DO:
Handle money- Remove wrist bands- Act in a loud boisterous manner- Tell any fair employee how to 
do their job.

WHO CAN PARTICIPATE:
Lions, Lioness and Leos if they are at least 16. (If your Lions or Lioness Club sponsors a LEO Club make 
sure they get this information.)

PDG George Reisinger
225 Riviera Street
Mount Wolf, PA. 17347
717-266-1923
buddyrot@comcast.net
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CLUB________________________________               ENTER FIRST AND LAST NAMES BELOW 
 

Friday 
7/24/2020 

  11 AM - 4 PM                                              
 

 
    4 TO CLOSE                                   

Saturday 
7/25/2020 

 11 AM - 4 PM                                         4 TO CLOSE                                     

Sunday 
7/26/2020 

11 AM - 4 PM                                             4 TO CLOSE                                    

Monday 
7/27/2020 

12 NOON - 4 PM 
 

 
      4 TO CLOSE                                   

Tuesday 
7/28/2020 

                                   12 NOON - 4 PM                                        4 TO CLOSE                               

Wednesday 
7/29/2020 

     12 NOON - 4 PM                                    4 TO CLOSE                                  

Thursday 
7/30/2020 

  12 NOON - 4 PM                                  4 TO CLOSE                                  

Friday 
7/31/2020 

   11 AM - 4 PM                                      4 TO CLOSE                                  

Saturday 
8/1/2020 

     11 AM - 4 PM                                     4 TO CLOSE                                  

Sunday 
8/2/2020 

          11 AM - 4 PM                                          4 TO CLOSE                                  
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	 MEMBER 	 CLUB 	 SPONSOR

WELCOME TO OUR NEW LION MEMBERS

In Memory of our Deceased Lions
Robert S. Limbert        				    Shiloh
Fred Burns						     Spring Grove
John J. Walters Jr.				    Upper Adams County

Welcome and Thank You for Joining Us in Service!

Keep Us All Informed
Lion Pat Simpson of the Jefferson
Lions, newsletter editor. 
To contact the editor or send newsletter
items, please email: Newsletter14C@gmail.com

As before, you can help Lion Pat do a better 
job for you by sending her high quality jpeg 
pictures separate from any text (not imbed-
ded in a Word or PDF document), letting her 
format articles (simple is best to work from), 
and not sending printed scans or printouts on 
colored paper. If somebody produced a flyer 
or other item on a computer, please send her 

Due to the quarantines no new members reported


